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Summer Tucker begins the discussion on time-loss authorizations. Elaine 
Schooler, SAIF Corporation, summarizes stakeholder discussion on the topic 
and states that they are looking for MAC's feedback. Specifically, they are 
discussing time-loss authorizations that are open ended, or have an extended 
date beyond 30 days. One issue is whether the authorization should be limited 
to a specific time period to ensure workers are following up with their medical 

provider on a regular basis. A challenge of open-ended releases is when a 
worker stops treating and communicating with their medical provider. This 
creates a barrier for employers who would like bring the worker back through 
accommodated work restrictions, or when the worker would be released back 
to regular work, but there was a breakdown in treatment with their medical 
provider. A possible solution to that is revisiting work restrictions every 30 
days. Keith Semple, Oregon Trial Lawyers Association, summarizes concerns 
they have on this proposal, which include taking the pace of examination out 
of the medical provider's hands, workers not being able to see their provider 
by day 30, and creating stress for the worker and medical provider. Keith 
comments that the current model for restrictions works and allows the insurer 
mechanisms to address the pace of treatment. There is concern that the 30-day 
proposal is too rigid and could harm the workers relying on wage loss benefits. 

Dr. Bowman states that he was under the impression that there already was a 
30-day requirement, unless they are on full work release, and he was surprised
to find out you can have open-ended light duty work releases. He doesn't think
this will change his work practices, just tighten them up.

Dr. Craven states that there should be a start date and an end date, and for 
Providence MCO, they need to be seen every 1-2 weeks, there are rules on 
that. 

Jenni Walsh, Providence MCO, states that there is an administrative rule that 
states patients need to be seen every 2 weeks if they are off work and every 30 

days on modified work restrictions. Jenni Walsh adds that there needs to be 
clear communications about when the patient can go back to work, and the 
biggest risk is the possible overpayment at the end. 

Lon Holston states he does not believe there is a compelling need for this 
change and this would just add stress on the medical community. 

Jovanna Patrick states that she agrees with both Lon Holston and Keith 
Semple's statements, and adds that they want patients to get in and see their 
medical providers, but there are many reasons why they can not get in to see 
the doctor on that 30th day, so if there is a strict rule about the 30 days, the only 
person losing out would be the worker. Jovanna Patrick goes over some 
possible reasons why patients are not seen within the 30 days. 
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